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TO: Board of Supervisors 
 

FROM: Department Director: Chris Sneddon, Public Works Director, 568-3010 
 Contact Info: Mostafa Estaji, Deputy Director, Transportation, 568-3064 

 
SUBJECT:   Statement of Final Quantity for Rectangular Rapid Flashing Beacons; County 

Project No. 820796; First and Second Supervisorial Districts 
 

County Counsel Concurrence  Auditor-Controller Concurrence  
As to form: Yes 
 

As to form: No 
 

Recommended Actions:  

a) Approve and authorize the Chair to execute the attached Statement of Final Quantities for construction 
of Rectangular Rapid Flashing Beacons; County Project No. 820796; First and Second Supervisorial 
Districts 

b) Determine that the approval of the Statements of Final Quantities is an administrative activity that will 
not result in direct or indirect physical changes in the environment, and is therefore exempt from the 
provisions of the California Environmental Quality Act pursuant to State CEQA Guidelines Section 
15378(b)(5). 
 

Summary Text:  

This item is on the agenda to approve the Rectangular Rapid Flashing Beacons construction project as 
constructed and approve the attached Statement of Final Quantities. The Director of Public Works 
accepted this project as completed on June 19, 2024. This project was completed on time and on budget. 
 
Background:  

The Highway Safety Improvement Program (HSIP) is a core Federal-aid program with the purpose of 
achieving a significant reduction in traffic collisions and serious injuries on public roads through the 
installation of traffic control devices. A countywide study on uncontrolled marked crosswalks analyzed 
traffic collisions, crash potential, and crash rate. The study determined the locations that qualified for the 
HSIP program. The unincorporated areas of Isla Vista, Summerland, and Montecito contain uncontrolled 
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marked crosswalks with pedestrian warning signs. The project installed pedestrian actuated Rectangular 
Rapid Flashing Beacons to accompany the pedestrian warning signs. These flashing beacons enhance 
pedestrian conspicuity and increases driver awareness at uncontrolled marked crosswalks. 

 
 

Fiscal and Facilities Impacts:  

Budgeted: Yes  
Fiscal Analysis: 

Funding Sources  Total One-Time Project Cost 

Highway Safety Improvement Program (HSIP) $215,095 

Road Maintenance and Rehabilitation Program (RMRA) $50,816 

Total $265,911 
Narrative: 

The total construction cost, including contingencies amounts to $265,911. Highway Safety Improvement 
Program will fund $215,095 (80.89%) of the construction cost and RMRA will fund $50,816 (19.11%) of 
the construction cost. Funds for this project were budgeted in Dept. 054, Fund 0016, Org Unit 0500, 
Program 2750, and Account 7510. 
Special Instructions:  
Please forward one certified stamped Minute Order approving the recommendations, as well as a copy of 
the fully executed Statements of Final Quantities to: Public Works, Transportation Division, Construction 
Section, Attn: Christy Angkahan, 805-803-8780, North County Public Works Office, 620 West Foster 
Road, Santa Maria, CA 93455. 
 
Attachments: 
Attachment A: Statement of Final Quantities – 820796 
 
Authored by:  
Hammer Lazaro, Project Manager, Public Works Transportation, Traffic Section, (805) 803-8970 

Figure 1: Lillie Avenue, Summerland, CA: at the intersection with Colville Street, looking west 


